



Senate Meeting

The 1965 Room

04.21.2025

5:15 PM

- I. Call to Order @ 5:18
- II. Roll Call
- III. Recognition of guests
 - a) Chancellor Alexzander: I am the chancellor
 - b) Abby: I am the volunteering person in the SEC
 - c) Lit member
 - d) Luces: I was the speaker and know I am here for one last senate meeting for the current administration.
- IV. Approval of the Minutes
 - a) Motion: lorendy
 - b) Second: sawyer
- V. Approval of the Agenda
 - a) Motion: sawyer
 - b) Second: Nolan
 - c) Adam: I know we have plans for the 2nd reading of the resolution for lit. I got some information from the deans and the chair they would like the opportunity to present what they have in place. the hope was to move the 2nd reading till they could come in and present to us. So to move this the next week for our emergency meeting.



- d) Tanisha: I will entertain a motion to table the hate and bias
- e) Radwa: I don't understand why they want to table it. They have not said anything to use and they made it seem like they wanted thee changes. We want to pass the resolution to hold them aconnable for it. It is interesting to me.
- f) Adam: The director meeting with student affiaired. It came as a Suprise that SGA is working with passing this resolution. Erian did not know there was a resolution or that it was going to get pass.
- g) Karime: who did you talk to?
- h) Radwa: Mark. We also said we meet with them before we. Everyone was in the meeting. We told everyone what was going to be on it. AJ was there nicole from the pride center and the deans, adam from housing.
- i) Raffay: If we hold an emergency meeting they.
- j) Tanisha yes.
- k) Karime: it will be voted on
- l) Tanisha: we are going to vote on if we table it
- m) Cristal: There will be a quit a few of us gone for LIT' lobbying day.
- n) Raffay: Does the emergence meeting have to be Monday:
- o) Tanisha: YEs. I am going to make a motion to intertane to table it tell next meetin.
- Motion: Nolan
 - Second: Ramiro
- p) Kendra:
- Lorendy: nah



- Sawyer: Nah
- Abigail: Absent
- Ahmed: Nah
- Nolan: Nah
- Ryan: Absent
- Nathan: yes
- Adham: nah
- Ethan: Absat
- Ramiro: nah
- Hannah: nah
- Kira: nah
- Raffay: Nah

q) Tanisha: Motion failes 9-1-2. Moving back into discussion as a hole.

VI. Reports

a) President-

- Karime: we have shar gove next week. The reseption is on May 1st and than the meeting will be on Friday May 2nd. This will be our last shar gov meeting of this academic meeting. It will be this administrative and the incoming one. There will be a good group. I am sure you will get a good report. I had a UC meeting. Nathan got to sit in on it. We mostly disscused spicifice chairs and faculty and changing some things around. There will be a discussion at the faculty senate to go over it. I



have a UC meeting this week and making our last faculty Senat meeting for the last one of the academic years. May 1st is the earth honoring ceremony and I will be one of the speakers at it. It is at 10am on Thursday May 1st.

b) Vice President-

- Tanisha: I have a congress in Lacross this weekend. This is for free speeck. It looks like we will be going over the chalking. Next week is Shar gov and I will be gone for that. Karime, Lorendy, me and a few others will be gone for that. Pass the Gavel is coming up. We are making our presentation on what everyone has done. I am working on uploading the transition binder. I am hoping to get thoes done and uploaded by Sunday.

c) Speaker of the Senate-

- Lorendy: I had a leadership meeting. We talked about the last regards. I will be attending for shar gov and SUFAC. I am also getting ready for the NFL Draft.

d) Location Campus Committee-

- Caden: On the Location campus we had some fun Easter events. I have been sending filest emails to Sheboygan, Manitowoc business. At the last meeting we on getting some cool businesses to organize a community. This week will be our last Location Campus committee meeting. Shaun and I will be going to Share Gov and unfortunately, we cannot be our upcoming administrative because we cannot use campus money for futerphonix program.

e) Advisors-



- Adam: I am one of the advisors. Katie will be back on June 9th. She will hopefully be at pass the gavel. Pass the gavel is Wednesday May. If you did get the invade, please fill it out. You all are all invited to the student org awards on Tuesday May 6th at 5pm. You can all come to the org. There is an RSVP form for it. If you come you will get a leadership pin. If you are sticking around for the drat this week the SEC will be sharing out events for it. Thank you for those who participated in the leadership awards picking. We came up with 32 chancellor Madalin and 42 Leadership awards.

VII. New Business

a) Visit from Chancellor Alexander

- Chancellor Alexander: I appreciate everything that you have been doing. The health of the university we have a good health. We had the highest percentage of growth in the UW system. We are hopint to match what we had last year. We are about to sign a contract with lakeside at Sheboygan. This will help us with that. We came up with our boed for the Phonix park renovtions. We are going to see if the state will sell us the land for that. Thisis quite but we want the students to know. Once we get to the next steps that's when we will come back to the students and what we want to see. This is housing for retuiring, retail shopping area, and then all kinds of business partnership. This will not be seen in your time here. I am awaer of the change for the online fee and for the pution for the online classes and the fee. I agree that we are making the right case. We have been having this conversation for years for the UW system.. We are the only school in UW with the sike fee. The



online fee is unfair and its been here a long time. The problem we are having is we need to change it to a different fee. We can not use sike fees, We are trying to reduce the fee for the university students that have to take an online course. We must take it to the bored of regions, but they will not let us. This petition may of just helped us been able to take it to the bored of regions.

- Sawyer: Where is the phoenix innovation will be going.
- Chancellor Alexander : it will not touch any wildlife land. It will be in the front. It started in the middle and then built out. We are trying to keep the beauty of the campus. Wood hall parking lot being full? Why do they need this much parking. The state rules. To get the state to give up land is not easy.
- Raffay: I have a fee in my SIS for international education program fee. Its about a package that we receive. They marketed it a free package.
- Chancellor Alexander: I am guessing you didn't get the best information. The UW system is weird. Everything is itemized. We always meet with SUFAC in an emergency. We would say its not right. They say to late we are moving to a different leadership. This year we are working with SUFAC, and we are working out with what. On average 3.5% or so in 9% on average through the UW system.
- Raffay: It is called the International Student fee.
- Nathan: You said something about working with business. Will it be local or bigger?
- Chancellor Alexander: as a campus we have a lot of partnerships with places in



green bay. We are having a great conversation with Sheboygan. To have internships we want to build it up with the campus. My goal is to try and have each student have an internship opportunity.

- Caden: Segregation fee. Is there a goal to raise segregation fees location campus
- Chancellor Alexander: We have to fit it to the. I am not
- Caden: I know its been talked about for the Manitowoc students. It is significant less.
- Chancellor Alexander: I am not sure. We are trying to equalize tuition on all campuses. We want to be careful of the sik fees.
- Radwa: Trying to make it equal for sik fee. For sik fee for rising phonix they dont pay it?
- Chancellor Alexander: We look at rising phoenix as a student. when we first started the rising phoenix we were told by the UW system that they are not students. We got themto acknowlede that they are students know we just need them to understand and have them be apart of the activities that go on for the campus
- Caden: ON that note. On the Manitowocthey are not allowed to be apart or deal.
- Chancellor Alexander: we always try to make sure we do are best. We try to keep the coast down. We do not control our tuition.
- Sawyer: When the library get built. Will it be a Quade. Will it be a quade or be boring like phoenix park. What will happen to the classes in Mac Hall?
- Chancellor Alexander: We have one of the worst campuses. We tell are. We don't



get much snow. You can be outside. We have thousands of students. Phoenix park is the opisit of what we want. The point of the. We had a 2 year fight with UW system. No one in the state like this. We want you to know you have spaces that are welcoming.

- Karime: Every time I give a tore they ask where the students is and I must explain that they are underground.
- Sawyer what will hapen to the hallway in MAC with the classroom?
- Chancellor Alexander: I will still be there. Its gonna end. There will be a cool outline of the old library. Where the hallway ends is going the monralize where the library was and where we are going. I hope to see you all at pass the gavel. 1

b) Service and Volunteering Information Presentation

- I am Abby . I am the campus compact AmeriCorps VISTA. I want to talk about the service matters to me. I have been voluntering throughout the campus. I was apart of SGA. I have been the chair for academic affairs why is service beneficial?
- Nathan: it builds a community.
- Radwa: it teaches empathy. It teaches us.Sawyer: Volunteering

c) abby: This can help with the community but also the com. Community is sustainable change, fostering inclusive communities. Stronger partnerships and addresses Local needs. Persona benefits is enhance leadership skills, develop new skills, expand your network, and improve problem-solving abilities. Tips for impactful service is find service project that fits your skills set, work together o connect students groups with local community organization.

Community organizations house of hope, paul's pantry, Aging & Disabilit, CueGB is an



online data. Why log service hours easily keep track of your service, earn involvement points, and reflect on your service. May 10th Paul's Pantry and campus clean up. Phoenix Flower Project Slideshow

- Ethan: Agenda Ailey II, Harry Potter, Phoenix Mural Project, Phoenix Flower Project. Weidner events, Ailey II. 19 students tickets (2 free tickets for all students) Q&A session. \$872 out of \$5000 spent (\$247 tickets + \$250 Events set up and facilitation + \$350 food (planned 30- \$12.50 a person) Harry Potter 60 tickets sold. All students with Phlash Tix were sent a personal invitation to reception in Fort Howard Hall from 3:45-6:39 (post-concert from 1:30 performance and pre-concert for evening performance) with snacks. \$1125 out of \$2500 spent (\$250 event set up and facilitation + \$875 food (planned 70 \$12.50 a person))
- Adam: do you know how many students came to Ailey, and Harry Potter?
- Ethan: Ailey II it was 19 and Harry Potter Kelly did not give me a direct answer. She said about 100 and the math and not mathing.
- Adam: there were 19 tickets and that all went to reception?
- Ethan: I got a list of names. There was about 15 names and I did not get a list of names. Mural Project it will be on the left side. It will go from the 1960 to to now. It will be all will be 60 years of history the left side, modern student life/Res life, athletics, all 4 of our colleges, student orgs, and we are open to ideas. We have 10 members. 3 weeks ago I had one person join in person and 3 join online. We have reach out to Andrew Linskes. When with this be done. Planning will finish by the end of fall 2025 and will be made in the spring of 2026. We have to get



facilities to let us. I am asking for \$20,000. It is about \$70 dollars a gallon and with different colors I am estimating anywhere from 15-40 gallons of paint we be needed. We are also looking into certain wall decals and screen printing which are about \$20-\$30 a square foot. We are looking into doing at most 300-400ft² of this. We are looking into alternatives. Money not use for this project will go to the phenix flower project

- Nathan: will this be going on when students are on campus?
- Ethan: Phoenix Flower Project we will work on planting flowers in high traffic areas, we will work on restoring native species, and beautifying campus. Andrew laplant, Amy Wolf, and Daniel Rocheleau, this would be a volunteer activity, and students who want to learn more about native species and how to protect are environment. When will this be done is spring of 2026. This is more of a sustainability fund. The arts and cultural fees is. How much I am asking for? I am asking the senate for \$8000. This is to pay for seeds, as well as any other equipment. Since this is a large campus wide thing covering approximately 4-6 acres at this point.
- Adam: is there talk where the material will be held after it is used?
- Ethan: Not yet. The Merrial we will use what we have.
- Caden: all fore campus?
- Ethan: Coss, Cheswa

d) Constitutional Review 3rd Reading



- Moises section 1.02c. Spoke about international education, section 3.01k, got rid of non appointed, added executive bandmembers, changed the gpa 2.01-2.04. Added semester and GPA within the president and vice president 2.05-2.049. Written in student court change form 2/3 to 3/5 Section 5.01c there was concerns about fairness, executive board and limit on gpa. Decided to place student for letter d we added advisors.
- Tanisha: How much I like this. Title IX case cannot be in this. They are not termination.
- Adam: To go with reserved senate seat like lit being a student organization. Who will they check in biweekly.
- Moises: They meet with their advisor
- Adam: student court justest hear by and?
- Moises: the student court justes.
- Tanisha: I would like to make a motion to approve the constitution.
any questions going into a roll call vote.
 1. Motion: sawyer
 2. Seconded: Nolan
- Kendra:
 1. Lorendy: yes
 2. Sawyer: Yes
 3. Abigail: yes
 4. Ahmed: yes



5. Nolan: yes
6. Ryan: absent
7. Nathan: Yes
8. Adham: yes
9. Ethan: absent
10. Ramiro: yes
11. Hannah: yes
12. Kira: Yes
13. Raffay: Yes

- Tanisha: Passes 11-0-2. Amendment is approved.

e) Hate & Bias Resolution 2nd Reading

- Lit members: we did meet with them before we sent it to senate. They do not get money. The website will be up in the summer. They were open to meeting with the senate and the other schools that. The schools before will keep documents, poster will be up, the Bias chair is working with SGA and share data. SGA campus are back in and meeting with people. We added links. We added the four names of senators that supporting it.
- Tanisha: Questions
- Adam: I was shocked that they did know this was going on. With the information that they were informed.
- Raffay: the only thing I would add is that we bring in this change on Tuesday. I don't see why they have an issue with it. I don't understand why they wouldn't



reach out to us. They are on the defensive for some reasons.

- Tanisha: can I get a motion to approved the Hate and Bias. Questions seeing none going into a roll call vote.

1. Motion: Sawyer

2. Second: Nolan

- Kendra:

1. Lorendy: yes

2. Sawyer: Yes

3. Abigail: yes

4. Ahmed: yes

5. Nolan: yes

6. Ryan: absent

7. Nathan: Yes

8. Adham: yes

9. Ethan: yes

10. Ramiro: yes

11. Hannah: yes

12. Kira: Yes

13. Raffay: Yes

- Tanisha; passed 11-0-2 Motion passes.

VIII. Exec Committee Reports:

- Arts and Performance-



1. Ethan: the last few did I have worked on the presentation. I have been working with the Widner. I finished my Transition Binder and handed it in on time.
- Equity and Diversity-
 1. Radwa: She is the Vice President for next year. I am hiring for execs and need senators for next year. Please submitte the stuff. She meet with the hate and bias people and getting ready for Share gov and getting ready for Lobbing day for LIT>.
- Health and Safety-
 1. Devan: He met Mischelle talked about the transition binder. The health choices. Ureck April 29th, may 1st lavender graduation. Krise offered a location campus. May 5th manitow, may 6th shebogan, may 8th green bay if it rans may 9th.
- Intergovernmental Affairs-
 1. Moises: this moring I had another 13:10 copey right reading. This was are last meeting. I am going to ask the chaires what have we worked on. Next week I am going to share gov. I am going to get the updated constitution. I fished my transition binder
- Recreation and Athletics-
 1. Nathan: we have dount and dog is all srt. There is a few things I have to check for. We got a new swim bored for swim. I am getting the jest of what's going on for next year.



- SUFAC-

1. Matthew: we had a busy week. On Tuesday we had elections. I am the chair Lucas is the vice chair of SUFF, Abby was elected secretary and Sawyer was elected vice chair of court. We thought last meeting was last week but SGA is having emergency SUFAC meeting. Tomorrow we have SUFAC at 5:15. We approved some canticos and we meet with the Chancellor tomorrow and athletics.

IX. Announcements/Final Remarks-

- a) Karime: I will have to call an emergency meeting for the request of Eathans request.

X. Adjournment-

- a) Motion: Nolan
- b) S: Sawyer
- c) @7:05